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Council 
2 February 2023 
Matters arising 

Classification Public  
  
Purpose For noting 
  
Issue This paper addresses any matters arising from the public 

minutes of Council of November 2022. 
  
Recommendation(s) To note the content of the report. 
  
Financial and 
resourcing 
implications 

None. 

  
Equality and diversity 
implications 

None. 

  
Communications 
implications 

None. 

  
Annex(es) None. 
  
Author Matthew Redford 
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Background 

1. This paper addresses any matters arising from the 117th public minutes of 
Council. The matters arising are set out below: 

Minutes of the 117th public meeting of Council: 

Item Minute Action Outcome 

Item 6: Chief 
Executive and 
Registrar’s 
Report 

Para 9a 
refers 

There was to be an 
external audit tender 

Completed: the tender 
exercise commenced after 
the November 2022 Council 
meeting. 
 

Item 10: 
London College 
of Osteopathic 
Medicine - 
withdrawal of 
Recognised 
Qualification 
 

Paras 26 -
31 refer 
 

GOsC to write to the 
Privy Council 
concerning the 
withdrawal of the 
Recognised 
Qualification 
 

Completed: we  have 
written to the Privy Council 
and await their response.  

Item 12: Six-
month 
registration 
report 

Para 38c 
refers 

That future 
registration reports 
would highlight the 
practising status per 
age range 
 

Noted: the Registration 
Manager has noted this 
request and will ensure it is 
included in the next 
Registration Report to 
Council in May 2023. 
 

Item 13: 
Fitness to 
Practise 
Publication 
Policy 
 

Para 42a It was agreed that 
the additional 
question and 
consultation 
document would be 
recirculated to 
Council before 
publication.  
 

Completed: this was 
circulated to members of 
Council electronically. 

Item 14: 
Whistleblowing 
Policy 
 

Para 45a To consider whether 
the Whistleblowing 
Policy needed to 
specifically reference 
‘Officeholders’. 
 

Completed: following a 
review of the policy, we 
concluded that we did not 
need to specifically 
reference ‘officeholders’, 
and we are not preventing 
an officeholder from using 
this policy if required. 
 

 
Recommendation: To note the content of the report. 


